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Artist impression  

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

A project is underway to deliver a new school hall at Jannali East Public School. The school hall will include a canteen, 
sports storage, and out of school hours care (OSHC) facilities. 

Progress 

 The Contractor has removed contaminated soil containing bonded asbestos fragments from the site, with a 
clearance certificate issued in late January 2022. 

 Bulk excavation has been completed and installation of building footings is underway. 

Next steps 

The Contractor will begin to install the formwork for the upper and lower ground slabs in mid-February 2022. 

The ongoing civil and ground structure works will result in an increase in the number of trucks entering and exiting 
the site to maintain the supply of concrete and other building materials. Traffic control will be in place to manage 
truck movements. Construction traffic will be minimised during peak student pick-up and drop-off times. 
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School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) will continue to work closely with the school leadership team to minimise any 
potential impact on student learning during construction. We will also continue to prepare notifications to 
neighbouring properties to keep the local area informed of up-and-coming construction impacts. 

Working hours  

Working hours are Monday to Friday, 7 am to 6 pm and Saturday, 8 am to 3 pm. No work will occur on Sundays or 
public holidays, unless otherwise advised.  

All work will be undertaken within the NSW Government's Public Health Orders and relevant COVID restrictions.  

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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